[Fwl: Strobe Lights in Traffic Signals)

Subject: [Fwd: Strobe Lights in Traffic Signals]
Date: Wed. 10 Dee 2003 11:33:20-0500
From: "Richard E. Mullinax" <rmullinax{@dot.state.nc.us>
Organization: North Carolina Department of Transportation
To: Larry Stallings <Istallings(@dot.state.nc.us>

Note the careful cheoice of words: "consideration should he
given."

Richard Mullinax, PE

Signals and Geometrics Engineer
NCDOT - Traffic Engineering

122 North McDowell Street
Raleigh, NC 27603

phone 319-733-5569
emall BEMullinax®dot.state.nc.us

Subject: Strobe Lights in Traffic Signals
Date: Fri, 05 Dec 2003 07:58:37 -0500
From: "Richard E. Mullinax" <rmullinax{@dot.state.nc.us>
Organization: North Carolina Department of Transportation
To: "Donald (Chad) W. Edge" <dedgefidot. state.nc.us>,
"Steve Hamilton, PE" <shamilton(@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Roger D, Hawkins" <rdhawkins(@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Andy H. Brown, P.E." <ahbrown{@dot.state.nc.us=,
"John H. Grant" <jgrant@dot.state.nc.us>, Ray Goff <rgoffi@dot.state.nc.us>,
Vance Barham <vbarham(@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Will Garner, Jr. PE" <wgamer(@dot.state. nc.us>,
"I.P. Couch" <jpcouch{@dot.state.ne.us>,
Thomas Thrower <tthrower(@dot.state.nc.us>,
Dean Ledbetter PE <dledbetter@dot.state nc.us>,
Sam Nichols <snichols{@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Mark Teague, PE" <mteague(@dot.state.nc.us>, Scott Cook <scook(@dot.state.nc us>,
"P. Haywood Daughtry, 111, PE" <hdaughtry(@dot.state.nc.us>,
"D. D. (Bucky) Galloway, PE" <dgalloway(@dot.state.nc.us=>,
"Alfred L. Grandy" <agrandy(@dot.state.nc.us=,
"M. Pate Butler, P.E." <mpbutler@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Kelly L. Becker" <kbecker(@dot.state.nc.us>,
Vickie Embry <vembry(@dot.state.nc.us>, Rick Mason <RMason(@dot.state.nc.us>
CC: "Troy A. Peoples" <tpecoples@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Greg A. Fuller" <gfuller@dot.state.nc.us=>,
"Doumit Y. Ishak" <dishak@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Timothy J. Williams" <tjwilliams@dot.state.nc.us=>,
"Pamela L. Alexander" <palexander(@dot.state.nc.us=>,
"Boniface A. Maduabuchukwu" <bmadu(@dot.state.nc.us>,
Lee Neal <leneal(@dot.state.nc.us>,
"Munther K. Mahbooba" <mmahbooba@dot.state.ne.us>,
"Larry D. Young" <lyoung@dot.state.nc.us>



[Fwd; Strobe Lights in Traftic Signals]

Please be aware of the attached memorandum from the FHWA to the
Florida DOT in which the FHWA's position on strobe lights in

traffic signals is that they "are not an approved traffic control #&
device, and therefore [the FHWA does] not plan to add them to the
MOFCD "

Ag such, consideration should be given for removal of existing )
strobe lights from traffic signals as they are discovered and )
this office should be notified so that a plan of record can be
generated, if necessary.

Thank you in advance for your cocperation on this matter.
Richard Mullinax, PE

Signals and Geometrics Engineer

NCDOT - Traffic Engineering

122 North MecDowell Street

Raleigh, HC 27603

phone 913%-733-5569

email RMullinax@dot.state.nc.us
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